
PrivateISF
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Sent: Monday, January 23, 2017 6:58 PM
To: PrivateISF
Subject: Response to RFI on "Private Initiatives"  to Develop Consolidated SNF Storage Facilities

I oppose private Initiatives for high-level radioactive waste interim storage facilities. This is like putting a band 
aid on the nuclear waste problem and putting the public at unreasonable risk. 

As Diane D'Arrigo, radioactive waste project director at Nuclear Information and Resource Service, has said, 
"Moving irradiated nuclear fuel over roads, rails, and waterways to a supposedly temporary site puts 
us all at risk and creates only the illusion of a solution.” 

Certainly pro-nuclear Republican U.S. Senators, during related Energy and Natural Resources Committee 
hearing in summer 2013, have joked openly about the "incentives" (legalized bribes, and other 
"inducements," such as promises of jobs, for low income, often people of color communities; however, as 
Keith Lewis of the uranium mining and milling devastated Serpent River First Nation of Ontario put it, "There 
is nothing moral about tempting a starving man with money.") that cut to the heart of tempting communities 
to consider "consenting" to "host" de facto permanent parking lot dumps. But what about the harms to 
communities, states, Tribes and neighboring communities that would be caused by de facto permanent 
parking lot dumps?  

Mention of "the Department or other federal agency" is an important reminder that  the DOE should not even 
be conducting this Request for Information proceeding.  The second highest recommendation by the BRC 
was for DOE to be removed from high-level radioactive waste management.  This is because DOE has 
proven, over the course of decades, its incompetence and worse -- that it cannot be trusted by the public, in 
such vital matters.  Such high-stakes matters as defining "consent-based siting" should be carried out by a 
trustworthy and competent replacement for DOE. A competent and trustworthy replacement for DOE would 
not have even considered PIs for centralized interim storage, since this violates the law, the Nuclear Waste 
Policy Act, as Amended.  

Thank you for your time in reading my request. 

Sincerely, 

Nancy Gutierrez 


